Corinne Burchett

Representative Volunteer Refugee

Strong Angel

Dear Ms. Burchett,

I wish to convey to you my personal thanks for your exceptional support of our humanitarian relief exercise called “Strong Angel” in June of 2000. 

Strong Angel was unique in modern military history, and your participation as a refugee volunteer with us directly contributed to our remarkable successes. Ripples from the exercise have already had an international effect, and we’re now re-writing overseas training documents to ensure the lessons we’ve learned are not lost.

News articles on Strong Angel have appeared around the world. In addition, the Navy has decided to mount a photograph from the camp as a permanent poster in the arrival hallway of the Pentagon. Your investment of time, energy, patience, and generosity will reverberate for years.

Echoing the words used within the citations for Navy medals, your actions reflect great credit upon you personally and upon the citizens of the United States. Despite the dust, the wind, and the privation, you helped us achieve a deeper shared understanding of peace, justice, and security. Please accept my recognition and my gratitude for your service.

With my warm personal regards,

Eric Rasmussen, MD, FACP

Fleet Surgeon

Third Fleet

United States Navy

